## CEMETERY TRUSTEE MEETING MAY 10, 2011

PRESENT: Donald Burke, Janet Brown, Robert Gordon

**GUEST: Judy Rogers** 

Meeting called to order @5:00pm.

Janet will attend the Cemetery Trustees Session Jun 37, 2011 in Concord, NH that is put on by the State of NH.

The Selectmen want us to use stainless steel bolts, washers and nuts on the new fence at Center Square Cemetery.

The Public Works Director, Tim Redmond, called to tell us that he and his men will remove the Center Square Cemetery fence on Wednesday. The new fence construction will start Tuesday to be build by Jon Colburn.

Jon Colburn will also be replacing broken and missing fence rails in Johnson and East Weare Cemeteries.

We received letter from Sandra Terrio concerning burials on Davis Phelps lot in Pine Grove Cemetery.

Rob Gordon gave us Andrew Spielbergers Certificate of Insurance and he is requesting \$5000.00 deposit balance when done. Janet will see Tina Connor the Finance Administrator so that he can start Dow Peaslee Wall.

We will call Tom Clow to see who pays for Police Detail for Dow Peaslee Stone Wall construction.

The minutes of the April 20, 2011 meeting were read and accepted by all.

Meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Janet Brown, Secretary